
Item Title:  Conveyance of Waterline Easement to the City of Raleigh for the 
Wendell Falls Public Safety Facility 

 
 
Specific Action Requested: 
That the Board of Commissioners: 
 

1. Approves the conveyance of a Waterline Easement to the City of Raleigh for 
the Wendell Falls Public Safety Facility; and 

 
2. Authorizes the Chairman to execute a Deed of Easement for Waterline along 

with any other supporting documentation, subject to the terms and 
conditions acceptable to the County Attorney. 

 
 
Item Summary: 
 

Purpose: The Board of Commissioners must approve all easements 
conveyed by the County. NC General Statute 160A-274 authorizes 
the Board of Commissioners to convey any interest in real property 
to other governmental agencies. 

 
Background: Wake County acquired the property located at 6021 Taylor Road, 

Wendell, NC on July 16, 2018 for the development of a co-located 
Fire and EMS Station in the Wendell Falls area of Wendell, NC. The 
City of Raleigh requires that Wake County convey a waterline 
easement as part of the project close-out process.   

 
Board Goal: This action supports standard County operations. 
 
Fiscal Impact:  There is no fiscal impact to the County associated with this easement 

conveyance. 
 
Additional Information: 
 
The City of Raleigh provides water and sewer service to six towns in eastern Wake 
County, including the Town of Wendell. The City of Raleigh requires a permanent 
waterline easement upon the completion of the project. Contained within the waterline 
easement areas are water meter vaults that serve the newly constructed Public Safety 
building and occur on the County’s property just outside of the existing Utility Easement.  
Conveyance of this waterline easement will allow for the final acceptance of utilities for 
the building by the City of Raleigh and enable the County’s utilization of City of Raleigh 
water services, in order to operate the building. The station is scheduled to open in April. 
 
A plan showing the easement area is included for reference below and the proposed 
Deed of Easement for Waterline Purposes together with the necessary exhibit is 
attached. 
 



Facilities Design and Construction staff has reviewed the proposed easement and has 
concluded this conveyance will have no negative effect on the value and long-term use 
of the County owned property. Staff recommends approval of the easement conveyance 
to the City and execution of a deed of easement, along with any other supporting 

information, subject to terms and conditions acceptable to the County Attorney. 
 

 
 
 
 
Attachments:  

1. Draft Deed of Easement for Waterline Purposes 


